

39	frustrate	frustrates	frustrating	frustrated
40	to promote	promoting	being promoted	promoted
41	has become	have become	had become	will become
42	obtain	to obtain	obtaining	obtained
43	not qualify	not do qualify	do not qualify	not qualified
44	also pass	pass must also	also must passing	must also pass
45	mean	is meaning	meant	are meant
46	agency	agencys	agencies	agents

COMPLEX TEST 7

READING

Task 1

Read the text below. Match choices (A-H) to (1-5). There are three choices you do not need to use. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

ROAD TRIP IDEAS FOR FAMILY

- _____ Choose a place you want to go to the whole family will enjoy. Children lose interest much faster than adults, so when choosing, keep your young ones in mind and make sure there are activities that will keep them occupied and interested.
- _____ Going on a long road trip with your kids can be quite stressful if you're not prepared to deal with the short attention span of kids. Take coloring books, toys, video games, CD's that have audio for children, food and water to last the journey and other things you would consider a necessity for your family.
- _____ Make sure your family is protected, use seatbelts and child secure seats for children in the back seat; they have been proven to keep kids safe if you run into some trouble on the road. If you plan on going camping remember to carry a first aid kit with the essentials.
- _____ If you are heading to a place that has been recommended by a friend or from other travel source and not sure of the route, keep a chart of geographic area in hand, it could also be an answer to the most common question from your kid- "are we there yet?"
- _____ When on a long trip, it is safer to carry sandwiches, fruits, bottles of water enough for the entire family. Remember to carry a garbage bag so that you don't have to litter the countryside, it will also cut down on the stops you have to make on the journey reserving the stops to use the restroom and to stretch your legs.

- A Carrying food
- B Carry a map
- C Safety is a huge priority
- D Destination

- E Departure
- F Maintain conversations
- G Things to carry
- H Games

Task 2

Read the text below. For questions (6–11) choose the correct answer (A, B, C, D). Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

A SCIENTIFIC DILEMMA

The latest lizard found in the Philippines – a bright-speckled cousin of the monitor lizard – was first spotted in 2001. Scientists saw members of the islands' Agta tribe carrying the lizard from the forest. The tribespeople would not give up their catch, because the lizard was going to be a tasty meal for them and their families. They did, however, let scientists take pictures of the lizard.

Finally, in 2009, scientists captured a lizard of their own to study. They named the new lizard the Northern Sierra Madre monitor lizard because it was discovered in the islands' Sierra Madre Mountains. The 6-foot-long lizard had bright yellow markings that distinguish it from more boring-looking monitors. Its legs were mainly yellow, and its tail was striped black and yellow. So how could scientists work in the Philippines' rain forests for years without finding the new lizard until now? They say the Northern Sierra Madre monitor is unlike other monitor lizards and their larger cousin, the Komodo dragon. All of those lizards are meat-eaters. But the newfound lizard eats fruit. That means it never has to come down out of the trees. Its uniquely colored skin, quiet manner, and treetop home helped it remain camouflaged from scientists' view for many years.

The discovery of the Northern Sierra Madre monitor is making scientists realize that Philippines' rain forests may hold many undiscovered species. But those species will not be found if the rain forests keep disappearing. Twenty years ago, forests covered about 35 percent of the Philippines' land. But people have been logging that land and building on it. Today, forests cover less than 25 percent of the country's land.

The rain forests are a "conservation hot spot" that need to be protected, scientists say. "I hope we can make the new lizard a 'poster child' for conservation of the land," said one scientist. "Conserving the rain forest will trickle down to its other inhabitants."

monitor or monitor lizard – варан

trickle – проникати

6. What has been recently found in the Philippines?

- A a new species of plants
- B an old kind of lizards
- C a never-before-seen reptile
- D a tasty kind of herbs

7. When was it found for the first time?

- A in 2000
- B in 2001
- C in 2009
- D in 2010

8. In what way does this finding differ from the previous ones?

- A It is very short.
- B It lives in the water.
- C It eats plants.
- D It looks like a snake.

9. What has this finding proved?
- A There are many unknown animals in the Philippines.
 - B The rainforests are in danger.
 - C The tribespeople need immediate help.
 - D We will have a new tasty meal.
10. How much of the Philippines's territory do the rainforests comprise?
- A more than a quarter of the country's land
 - B less than a quarter of the country's land
 - C less than a half of the country's land
 - D more than a quarter of the country's land
11. How can the scientists' finding help the rainforests?
- A It will reduce felling the trees in the territory.
 - B It will show new oil deposits.
 - C It can be used as a public notice.
 - D It will be exhibited in the museum.

Task 3

Read the text below. Match choices (A–H) to (12–16). There are three choices you do not need to use. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

BEST MEXICAN BEACHES

12. _____

Acapulco Beach

Acapulco is a lovely beach in Mexico, which is also referred to as the 'Pearl of the Pacific'. The beach provides great opportunity to relax in the day and enjoy the lively nightlife, during the shady hours. The beach is popular for its groovy night clubs, which offer their best during early morning hours.

13. _____

Cancun Beach

Cancun is the most popular beach in Mexico, which is frequented by visitors in great numbers. It is the best place to enjoy a relaxing vacation, amidst fine weather. Tourists can enjoy both quiet moments as well as action. Cancun beach is also apt for foreigners as most of the people in this area speak English.

14. _____

Cabo San Lucas Beach

Cabo San Lucas is yet another lively beach in Mexico. It is located at the far tip of Baja Peninsula, also known as the 'Gulf of Mexico'. The region is a real paradise, offering natural reserves at its best. Diving is one of the favorite sports here. Tourists can enjoy water sports, play golf or relax on the sand.

15. _____

Tulum Beach

Tulum Beach, located on the Caribbean coast, is one of the prettiest beaches in the world. Adding majesty and splendor to its beauty are the picturesque Mayan ruins, overlooking the beach. It is a tiny, but perfectly-formed white sandy cove, featuring palm shade and azure Caribbean waters. There are many souvenir shops, caf  and restaurants located here, along with a few hotels and restaurants.

16. _____

Puerto Vallarta Beaches

Puerto Vallarta offers some stunning beaches, which are ideal for swimming. Most of the beaches here are secluded and can be reached by boats and cruises. The place can undoubtedly be called a water lover's paradise. Besides, you can try the unusual sport of whale watching as well.

Where to go if ...?

- A you can't stand noisy crowds
- B you have decided to take some scuba diving lessons
- C you haven't got much money
- D you are a night club lover
- E you have decided to sleep in the water
- F you want to practice English while having an interesting rest
- G watching very large marine mammals is your cherished dream
- H you are fond of history

Task 4

Read the text below. Choose from (A–H) the one which best fits each space (17–22). There are two choices you do not need to use. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Festive fish, jumping dolphins, frolicking porpoises – all in bright, colored lights against the clear night-time sky, (17) _____, a holiday-themed light display at the Virginia Beach oceanfront! They are joined by Santa, elves, and a 40-foot tall Christmas tree (18) _____ and in the beautiful parks along the Virginia Beach boardwalk.

It's the only time of the year that cars (19) _____ – for over 30 blocks! 30,000 vehicles a year make the trek through this holiday wonderland. This "Fanta-Sea" of lights is sure to dazzle and amaze holiday travelers (20) _____. Hotels create special packages (21) _____ to the light show. New displays are added each year so it's never the same show twice! One of the highlights is the giant "12 Days of Christmas" display, (22) _____ 20 and 30 feet high!

- A visiting Virginia Beach
- B where some fixtures (кріплення) stand
- C are the stars of McDonald's Holiday Lights at the Beach

- D making it easy to see
- E that include free tickets
- F erected on the beach
- G CD of holiday music
- H get to drive right on the boardwalk

Task 5

Read and complete the text below. For each of the empty space (23–34) choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D). Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

It is said that words have the (23) _____ to make or break. It is as true in case of what you say to others as what you say to yourself. The thoughts with which you feed your mind and heart eventually end up (24) _____ to the outcomes you're faced with. If you can't seem to (25) _____ all the negativity inside you, it's bound to (26) _____ your routine and the situations will end up dictating terms to you instead of you being in control. (27) _____, if you manage to convert this negative energy into positive, you'll see that it's not as difficult as you've made it to be; moreover you'll see the clouds (28) _____ on the road giving way to sunshine, improving the visibility and conferring you with the (29) _____ to see far ahead. But, how does one do this? Your answer (30) _____ in the very first line of the article itself. Your (31) _____ words will do it for you, through positive affirmations. Affirmations are the (32) _____ of every thought you think and every word you say. Positive affirmations are short statements (33) _____ at your subconscious level.

You can create your affirmations by thinking honestly and focusing entirely on what change you want to see in yourself and what (34) _____ you're expecting from the change.

	A	B	C	D
23	power	skill	habit	rule
24	giving	contributing	granting	furnishing
25	get in	get over	get about	get on
26	effect	issue	conclusion	affect
27	Then	But	However	Although
28	clearing up	clearing in	clearing of	clearing down
29	altitude	talent	ability	might
30	comprises	hides	counts	lies
31	self	dear	own	belong
32	manifestations	displays	symptoms	accounts
33	proved	ruled	directed	shown
34	end	outcome	reflex	reaction

Task 6

Read the texts below. For each of the empty space (35–46) choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D). Write your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Nursing is a career path for those who (35) _____ compassionate, caring, and who truly desire to improve (36) _____ of the patient in their care. Currently, there are nearly (37) _____ registered nurses working in the United States, (38) _____ nurses the largest group of health care professionals. Although nursing (39) _____ a female-dominated field, in today's world, more and more men (40) _____ to become nurses. Nurses usually work in (41) _____ offices, hospitals, private home care, and general care (42) _____. They may specialize in a number of areas, namely mental health, pediatrics, geriatric nursing, long-term care, cardiology, oncology, and many more.

The requirements to become a nurse (43) _____ country to country. However, most countries require anyone who (44) _____ to study nursing to obtain at least a bachelor's degree or equivalent. (45) _____ nursing in the United States, one must first obtain one of three different entry-level degrees. A Bachelor of Science in Nursing (BSN), (46) _____ in colleges and universities, will prepare a general education for nurses to train them to practice in any setting.

geriatric – relating to old people, especially with regard to their health care

	A	B	C	D
35	be	is	will be	are
36	life	a life	the lives	living
37	three million	third million	three millions	a three million
38	make	making	makes	made
39	have been traditionally	traditionally has been	had traditionally been	has traditionally been
40	are choosing	is choosing	were choosing	have chosen
41	doctor	doctors'	doctor's	at doctor
42	facility	facilitys	facilities	facilityies
43	differ from	differs from	differing from	differed from
44	wish	wishing	wished	wishes
45	Studying	To study	Study	Being studied
46	offer	offering	offered	offers